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OTC COVID-19 TEST COVERAGE
What you should know

Beginning on January 15, 2022, members are able to purchase at-home, over-the-counter
(OTC) self-administered/self-read COVID-19 tests at no cost to you. Information about
coverage for OTC tests is provided below.

M You can purchase self-administered/self-read OTC COVID-19 tests at participating
pharmacies in the ClearScript pharmacy network. You can find a participating
pharmacy by visiting our Member page at clearscript.org/members.

M You do not need to have a prescription to purchase an OTC test. There are also no
prior authorization or other clinical assessments required to purchase a test.

M You will not be charged a copay ($0 copay) or other out-of-pocket costs if you
purchase your OTC test at the pharmacy counter in a participating network pharmacy.
Simply present the test and your member ID card at the pharmacy counter to have the
claim process through your pharmacy benefit.

M Your pharmacy benefit will cover 8 free OTC, at-home tests per month (30-day
period) for each covered person. However, if your doctor prescribes your test after a
clinical assessment, there is no limit.

M Coverage applies to OTC, at-home tests authorized, cleared or approved by the FDA.

M You may purchase and pay the full retail cost for a test at locations other than a
participating pharmacy and request reimbursement from the plan through the Direct
Member Reimbursement (DMR) process. This includes purchases at non-participating
retailers, online, or through check-out registers at the front of a pharmacy store.

M If you use the DMR process, your pharmacy benefit will reimburse you for up to 8 tests
per month for each covered person, for up to $12 per test (less if the test costs less
than $12). If there is more than one test in a package, you will be reimbursed a
maximum of $12 for each test.

M You can begin the DMR process by downloading a Manual Claim Form on our member
web page at clearscript.org/members or you can request a form by contacting our
member service center at the number on the back of your ID card. Please follow the
form instructions carefully.

M If your claim is processed for $0 copay at the pharmacy or if you request
reimbursement through the DMR process, you should not seek reimbursement through
a health FSA or HRA and you should not use a health FSA or HRA debit card to
purchase the OTC tests. You cannot be reimbursed more than once for the same
medical expense.

M If you have questions, contact the number for member services on the back of your
pharmacy benefit ID card.
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